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From the Editor

~Shirley DicKard  rp,:. .} 1et and think right
and think Jow and #hink high.
Oh, the things you can think up
If only you #ry!

— Dr. Seuss
Dear Readers,

As a “voice of the community,” The Courier’s goal is to publish
content that educates, informs, inspires, and entertains. | have
no problem filling the pages with “left brain” logical, linear, and
academic contributions. But | want balance!

So I’'m inviting you to tap into your “right brain” and send me
your creative words, art, doodles, poetry, stories, photography,
and paintings. I’'m not asking for professional or polished. Just
send me what you love doing. If the recent “Creative Words
Party" is any indication, our community is bubbling with people
who want to share what they’ve created. Let me hear from you!
Send your works to: camptonvillecourier@gmail.com.

Gardeners' Market Starts August 4th
By Christina Ledson

Well it’s that time of year again. The Camptonville Gardeners'
Market will begin on Saturday, August 4th, 10 am to noon, and
will take place every Saturday in August behind the
Camptonville Community Center.

We are always looking for new local artisans and gardeners to
participate. If you have items to sell but cannot be there to sell
them, you can drop them off, and | will sell them for you. The
cost to sell is 10% of your total sales. If you are interested in
participating in this year’s market and have questions, please
feel free to contact me at christinaledson@gmail.com or
288-3655. You do not need to be there every week.

I am looking forward to another great year with Coffee @ The
Center continuing on Saturday mornings. It’s a great place to
catch up with your neighbors and get some fresh veggies. We

will see you all soon!

Yuba River Ranger District
— Residential Debris Burning Suspended
By Izaya Lewis, Customer Service Representative

All permits for residential debris burning have been
SUSPENDED until further notice. You may no longer burn your
piles; however, you may still have BBQs or campfires on your
personal property, but remember to have adequate clearance
and stay in attendance at all times.

A friendly reminder: as we approach the prime months of fire
season, please ensure you still have defensible space, and if you
build burn piles, make sure to stack them away from your home.
Make sure your roof is clear of pine needles and leaves. Most
structures burn as a result of embers finding their way into eaves,
vents, and roofs, not from the actual flaming front. Other tips:
remove your winter wood piles from near your home and ensure
you have a visible address sign for a more rapid response from
fire and rescue personnel.

Fireworks are not allowed in or adjacent to the Tahoe
National Forest. Please do your part to keep our community safe
by watching them at an approved venue. So far, the Tahoe
National Forest has not gone into Campfire Restrictions, but stay
advised and contact our local office for the most current Fire
Restrictions and Fire Danger Levels. Thank you for your
cooperation, and as always, for more fire safety information, you
can visit www.fire.ca.gov or contact Jessica Prince at the Yuba
River Ranger District Office at 288-3231.
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JULY 2018 Community Calendar

The Camptonville Calendar is online at Camptonville.com.
To add local events to the calendar, send an invitation from your electronic calendar or email to calendarcville@gmail.com
with event title, date, time, recurrence, location, event description, cost, contact phone and email for more information.
Or leave a message for Jesse Golden at 925-297-5375.

July 14 Purdon's Crossing Band (pg 3) August 11 Community Center Input Meeting
July 20-22 Sierra Storytelling Festival, NSJ (pg 3)  August 16 First Day of School
August 4 Gardeners' Market begins (pg 2) September 8 CVFD Picnic

On-Going WEEKLY Events
Mon/Wed/Fri: Running with Maddie, 9 am, C'ville School Track

. Tuesdays: Community Lunch, 12—1 pm, NSJ Center
On-Gomg MONTHLY Events USDA Food Bank, Oregon House (see pg 13)
Yoga, 5:30 pm, Camptonville School Gym

Camptonville Fire Dept Trainings, 6—9 pm, Fire Hall

Call first to verify meeting times before attending
CCP Board - Meets 3rd Wednesday, 3 pm

Resource Center. Contact: 288-9355 Thursdays: Yoga, 10 am, Camptonville Community Center
CCSD Board - Meets 4th Monday, 6:30 pm, CV School Foothill Food Pantry, Dobbins (see pg 13)

Contact: 288-3421 or 288-3676 Food Bank, 3rd Thurs, North San Juan Center (see pg 13)
School Board - Meets 3rd Wednesday, 6 pm, at CV School AA Meeting, 5:30-6:30 pm, C'ville Resource Center

Contact: 288-3277 Saturdays: Coffee @ The Center, 10 am-noon, CV Community Center




